
EMAIL 

Name: 

Organization: 
Phone: 
E-mail Address: 
From: 
Date: 
Subject: 
Pages: 

Mr. Frick: 

UNITED STATES 

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 
REGION IV 

1600 EAST LAMAR BLVD 
ARLINGTON, TEXAS 76011-4511 

Ronald Frick 

Straub Clinic & Hospital 
808-373-7009( office} 
rfrick@gammacorp.com 
Jacqueline D. Cook 
October 8, 2015 

License: 53-18126-01 
Docket: 030-14529 
Control: 586530 

Application dated March 31, 2015 for License Renewal 
2 

Per your application dated April 6, 2015, the items on the next page are deficiencies which require 
your response. I apologize for the short turnaround but if you can please respond to this 
e-mail by tomorrow, Friday, October 9, 2015, it will be greatly appreciated. If you are unable 
to respond by tomorrow, please give me a call so we can discuss an alternate date to 
respond. Our fax number is (817} 200-1263. You may respond by e-mail in pdf format if you'd like. 
My email address is Jackie.Cook@nrc.gov. When responding to this e-mail, please include the 

license, docket and control numbers located at the top of this page. 

Please note that your renewal application was reviewed using NUREG-1556, Vol. 9, Rev. 2, 
"Consolidated Guidance About Materials Licenses: Program-Specific Guidance About Medical 
Use Licenses" dated January 2008 (http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc­
collections/nuregs/staff/sr1556/v9/r2D. 

Thanking you in advance for your cooperation, assistance, and prompt response in this matter. 

IRA/ 
Jacqueline D. Cook 
Senior Health Physicist 
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R. Frick -2-

1. Please note that Appendix I of NUREG-1556, Vol.9, Rev. 2 contains a model RSO 
Delegation of Authority. (http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc­
collections/nureas/staff/sr1556/v9/r2!) Please submit an updated RSO Delegation of 
Authority for Ronald Frick, M.S., CHP, DABR using Appendix I as guidance. 

2. A. In ATT 9.1 A of your renewal application dated April 6, 2015, you state, in part, that 
all byproduct material stored in the Nuclear Medicine Department will be secured in 
the Hot Lab or long term storage areas. 

We were unable to identify the long term storage area in your drawing. 

Please clarify this discrepancy. 

B. Please resubmit your diagrams identifying the following: location, room numbers, 
and/or principal use of each adjacent room (e.g., office, file, toilet, closet, hallway) 
including areas above, beside, and below therapy treatment rooms, indicating 
whether the room is a restricted or unrestricted area as defined in 10 CFR 20.1003. 

3. Since you are authorized for 10 CFR 35.300 material, please submit one of the following: 

• A statement that: "Dosages will be determined by relying on the provider's dose label 
for measurement of the radioactivity and a combination of volumetric measurement 
and mathematical calculation." 

OR 

• We are providing a description of the dosage measurement equipment, the nationally 
recognized calibration standard (or manufacturer's calibration instructions), and 
dosage measurement procedures. 

4. If you are using PET radionuclides, please provide a description of the additional facilities 
and equipment for these uses. 
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